
6-15-2015 

Florence Township Regular Monthly Meeting 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00.  The clerk read the minutes of the last 

meeting which approved as read.  The treasurer’s report is as follows checking and 

money market account balance of $193,490.27, receipts of $9,094.59 and 

disbursements of $41,468.69 for a total checking and money market balance of 

$161,116.17.  We have one CD for $86,847.69 for a total cash and investments of 

$247,963.86.  There was a motion made and second to approve as presented.  

The motion passed. 

Zoning-Kevin Carlson 20x30 garage at 35319 Farm View Street.  Motion was made 

and second to approve.  The motion passed. 

Cory Mickelson-Build a detached garage 30x48 at 35259 Maury Avenue.  A motion 

was made and second to approve.  The motion passed. 

Art Stubfors- Remove the top floor of double wide trailer 27x60 and add a new 

roof to make a workshop out of it.  A motion was made and second to approve.  

Motion passed. 30798 Ski Road.   

Dick Herron-33743 Germania Street build a garage 22x30 .  He will need variances 

as the property is not large enough.  A motion was made and second to approve if 

all County guidelines are met.  Motion passed. 

Heritage Commission-No business.  We would like to get the Town Hall painted.  

Advertise for painting bids. 

Donna Steffenhagen 32450 Hill Avenue enlarge their barn with a 30x40 pole 

building no footings no plumbing.  Built by Lodermeier construction.  A motion 

made and second to approve.  The motion passed. 

Parks-Park activity plan for Goodhue County historical society for an old time 

baseball game. Motion made and second  to approve the park activity plan for the 

Goodhue County historical society for September 26th.  The motion passed. Lake 

City softball league wants to use the ball field for Tuesday and Thursday games.    



Wanda Johnson would like to use Wakiondiota Park on August 15th.  There was a 

motion made and second to approve. The motion passed. 

The resolution pertaining to building permits was read.  There was a motion made 

and second to approve the resolution.  The motion passed with amended date. 

The new B-Wells sign is not in compliance with the new ordinance   The board is 

requesting that  B-Wells  pay the $25.00 permit fee.  A motion was made and 

second to have B-Wells  the $25.00 permit fee.  The motion passed.  Joe abstained 

from voting. 

The wood pile has been burned in Valhalla park.  There are still more logs that 

need to be cleaned up.  Sven will see if he can use the wood. 

Friends of the Town Hall-We are having more historical sites added to the County 

historic website.  We have received more donations.  There was a brewery on lake 

Pepin in the 1860’s.  It was on the John Mingis property.  If anyone has any 

information on it please let us know. 

Old Business-Lawn mowing Tom Holloway has offered to mow for $12.00 an hour.  

Jim will contact Tom Holloway and ask if he will accept $10.00 and hour.  A motion 

was made and second to table until we talk to Tom Holloway.  Motion passed.   

New Business- There is a big washout that is on the end of Wood Avenue.  We 

have to do something or we will lose the whole bank.  Joe will get an estimate.   

We are trying to find volunteers to work in the gardens by the gas station and the 

one on the other end of  town by County Road 2.  Joe will check and see if 

sentence to serve can help. 

All outstanding bills were paid 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 

Respectfully submitted 

Susan M. Eisenmenger, Clerk 


